
2010 SOUTHEAST SECTION ANNUAL DIRECTORS MEETING – 
14 February 2010 – Top of the Riv, Riviera Hotel, L as Vegas 
 
The Southeast Directors met at 8:00 AM on Sunday, 14 February 2010 at the Riviera 
Hotel in Las Vegas, NV at the NFAA Directors’ Meeting. 
 
Attendance: Tim Austin – Southeast Councilman 
 Chris Wilson – North Carolina 
 Frank Moser – for Kentucky Director 
 Oliver Austin – Florida Director 
 Howard Beeson – Alabama Director 
 Clinton Berry –Tennessee Director 
  
Absent: Dale Smith – South Carolina Director 
 Tom Boots – Georgia Director 
 

1. Southeast 3-D:  Scores will not be posted until after all sites have shot.  Barebow 
and Bowhunter will shoot Blue stakes with the Traditional shooters and Youth.  
The lower offset 12 ring will be used.  Range 1 will be shot once each day and 
Range 2 will be shot Saturday afternoon. 

 
2. Florida Director moved to elect Tim Austin Councilman for two more years.  

Tennessee Director seconded.  Unanimously approved. 
 

3. Sectional Indoor will use inside out X’s for tie breakers. 
 

4. Sectional Field will be hosted at three sites:  North Carolina, Kentucky, and 
Florida.  Tie breakers will be X’s. 

 
5. 2011 Shoots will be bid mid year by email and phone.  Multi-Site shoots in 2011 

and indoor will be ok to double register (shoot multiple divisions).  Ft Lauderdale 
may participate in the Southeast Indoor shooting outdoors in 2011. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 9:30 AM. 
 
 
signed 
 
Timothy O. Austin, Southeast Councilman 
1710 S W 76th Ter, Gainesville FL 32607-3418 
352-332-1914 or 352-281-5697 
  
 
 


